
 
 

BANGOR BOROUGH COUNCIL MEETING 
HELD AT 197 PENNSYLVANIA AVENUE, BANGOR, PA 

 
MINUTES                                                                                                                   JUNE 28, 2021, 7:00PM 
   
CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE TO FLAG 
 
ROLL CALL: 
 Members Present   
 James W. Kresge          Michael J. Bilotta          James Augustine           Rosemarie Capone 
 Barry G. Schweitzer         Robert Goffredo                Krista Ashmore  
 Others Present:   
 Nathaniel J. Dysard, Borough Manager          Brooke Kerzner, Mayor  
 David J. Ceraul, Esq., Solicitor  
 
  
PUBLIC COMMENTS: 

1. Forrest Meyers was present from 649 Snyder Street to discuss with Council his concerns/ideas to 
improve the downtown. 

2. Melanie Bingham was present for an update on the ongoing oil spill issue.  There were no changes 
to report. 

3. Carl Giovanni asked when the pool cover was going to be removed and drained.  Joanna Paulson 
asked when the last time the cover was removed.  Council President Kresge will provide an answer 
for the next meeting. 

 
 
ACTION ITEMS: 

1. A MOTION to approve payment of the bills totaling $186,726.16 to be paid was made by Bilotta, 
seconded by Ashmore.  All were in favor. MOTION carried. 

2. Manager Dysard stated that the attorney representing the New Main Street Market, LLC was 
present to discuss with Council their request to transfer a liquor license for use at the market. The 
license would allow Main Street Market to sell beer and wine.   A MOTION was made by Capone, 
seconded by Augustine to approve the resolution.   All were in favor. MOTION carried.   

3. Liberty Fire Company is requesting to close a portion of North Eight Street for their carnival 
scheduled on July 15th-17th from 5:00 P.M. to midnight.   A MOTION was made by Schweitzer, 
seconded by Goffredo to approve the request.  All were in favor. MOTION carried.   
 

 
COUNCIL COMMENTS: 

1. Council Member Capone commented that movie night at the park was a success. 
2. Council President Kresge thanked the Park Board for movie night.   

Kresge shared a listing of forty grants the borough has applied for in the past few years totaling 
$4,371,623.00. 

 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
A MOTION to adjourn was made by Bilotta, seconded by Goffredo.  All were in favor. MOTION carried.   
The Bangor Borough Council Meeting adjourned at 7:41 P.M. 
 
                                                                 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Tracy Palmer, Secretary  


